
 

 
CONNECTING OUR COMMUNITY  
Ryan Kotajarvi, Communications Manager  
 
It has been a meaningful first seven months as your Communications Manager, and I 
am grateful to be part of such a vibrant and welcoming community here at Roseville 
Lutheran Church. In this short time, I’ve witnessed—and helped navigate—many 
transitions, and through it all, I’ve seen the deep commitment this 
congregation has to staying connected, informed, and engaged.  
 
Communication at RLC continues to take many forms: from weekly 
bulletins, eBlasts, and mailed letters, to Facebook posts, livestream 
worship services, outdoor banners, and the TABLE newsletter. Each 
of these channels helps us share the good news, lift up our 
ministries, and invite others into the life of our church.  
 
As we continue through this season of change and growth, my goal 
is to help strengthen the ways we share our story and stay in 
conversation with each other. I look forward to continuing this work and helping our 
congregation grow even more connected in the months ahead.  
 
Thank you to everyone who helps extend our message—whether by reading an email, 

sharing a post, attending an event, or simply inviting someone to worship. Together, we 

are the voice of RLC in the world.  

 

Ryan Kotajarvi 


